



Sending Church Oakwood Baptist Church 4263 Martin Rd. Flowery Branch, GA 30542 Phone 770.965.3736 Pastor Brian Evans

Contact Info davidharper@mwbm.org Birthdays David 7/16 Angie 8/24 Anniversary 12/08/1990

Goals Evangelism & Discipleship Training leaders Planting Churches



## Dear Partners in Ministry,

January 2023

I would like to take this opportunity to publicly thank those of you who have sent gifts towards the purchase of hymn books for our church plant here in San Pedro. Please know that we are grateful and that you will hear from us personally soon.

In the past two months, Angie and I have spent a great deal of our time and energy making sure that we will be physically strong for the many tasks involved with planting a church. We have completed our required annual cancer checkups and can report that we are both cancer free. I had 30 biopsies come back clean, which is a true miracle because last January (2022) three out of twelve taken indicated cancer.

We are still in the "baby steps" phase of planting the new church. Some folks have accepted Christ, and we see signs that we're where we are supposed to be right now. Last Sunday one of the new Christians related to me his thanks that God has sent someone to the island to tell them the Gospel. Doreen is just beginning her walk with Christianity. She anticipates with excitement the prospect of meeting together for church.

## Please pray especially about these things:

The doctors have decided that Angelia is having gall bladder "issues." Her situation is treatable at this point, but she does have some minor pain. We ask that you pray that treatments will produce good results. Praise God that the indications are that she does not have cancer again.

We lost our lease on the church location and are looking for another suitable place to meet. Rent here is about twice what a comparable place would cost anywhere else in Belize. For the time being we will meet in our home, but we ask that you pray specifically that we will be able to find exactly the right location for our church.

Thank you for your prayers and support, David and Angie Harper

Serving in hissions since 1998





